Friday 15th July 2022

eekly Newsletter We Grow Together In God's Love



Thank you!

Thank you to all our wonderful staff, governors, children and yourselves, our parents, for the fantastic support during my time as acting Head of School.

On Monday, we are welcoming back Mrs Wainwright, as Headteacher and I will revert back to Deputy Head. It's been an incredible experience!

Unfortunately, we will be saying good-bye to some members of staff, who have been wonderful assets this year: Mrs Mayne (Nursery), Mrs Smedley (Reception), Mrs Dawson (Y2 and Y5), Mrs Khalid (Reception), Miss Lindsay (Y4) and Mrs Carroll (Y6).

As a school community, we wish them lots of luck with their new ventures!

Wednesday 20th July

As you know, we finish for the summer holidays on Wednesday, 20th July at 1pm. We do expect the children to attend! Thank you for your continued support.

HAF (Holiday Activities & Food) Summer Programme 2022

Our new and exciting activities for summer 2022 are out now and you can book your places today at www.oldham.gov.uk/haf

For those of you who haven't taken part in our HAF programme before, through these sessions we support our children and young people to have a great time socialising with people their own age while learning and playing new games over the holidays.



Working with local providers, we offer free places to children aged 5 to 16, who are eligible for free school meals.

Those who are not eligible for free school meals can still participate but these places usually come at a small cost and we encourage you to contact the provider directly.

Dates for your diary:

Tuesday 19th July - Year 6 performance 1:30pm

Wednesday 20th July - Leavers mass 9:30am

Friendship certificate winners

Reception - Maham

Year 3 - Alfie

Year 5 - Faith



Prayer thought for next week "Love is a precious gift from God."

School Super Stars

Each week, class teachers will choose a star of the week, someone who has shown something extra special with their learning in school. These will be announced on Friday assembly :-)

Nursery	Olivia—for her effort and enthusiasm on sports day.		
Reception	Reception - for a wonderful sports day.		
	Daniel - for some super pattern work in Maths.		
Year 1	Scarlett - for building the confidence to work independently in her phonics.		
Year 2	Jayda - for an excellent effort in the relay race		
Year 3	Melvin - for showing he is kind and caring towards others, who need help.		
Year 4	Libby - for making super progress this year and growing in confidence.		
Year 5	Marcel - for a great effort on sports day!		
Year 6	Stephen - for being very cooperative and confident during the rehearsals for assembly.		

Attendance Matters

Any class with 100% attendance for the week will receive an own clothes day the following Friday. The class with the best attendance of the week will receive a treat the following week.

Class	Weekly Attendance		
Nursery	82%		
Reception	76%		
Year 1	77%		
Year 2	75%		

Class	Weekly Attendance
Year 3	78%
Year 4	80%
Year 5	78%
Year 6	78%

Mass Times

Our Lady's RC Church, Moorside, Oldham: Saturday 6pm St. Michael's RC Church, Abbey Hills: Sunday 10:30am

Sunday's Gospel

Taken from the Gospel for 17th July 2022 (Luke 10:38-42): Martha and Mary Jesus came to a village, and a woman named Martha welcomed him into her house. She

had a sister called Mary, who sat down at the Lord's feet and listened to him speaking. Now Martha who was distracted with all the serving said, "Lord, do you not care that my sister is leaving me to do the serving all by myself? Please tell her to help me." But the Lord answered: "Martha, Martha," he said, "you worry and fret about so many things, and yet few are needed, indeed only one. It is Mary who has chosen the better part; it is not to be taken from her."

